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We are passing through an extraordinary portal of change. Our pastors of more 

than a decade are retiring, and we have already spent the better part of a year in 

separation from each other because of the novel corona virus pandemic. None of us 

have ever experienced this challenge and we find ourselves learning how to cope in 

totally new ways almost on a daily basis. The information sphere and 

communication environment are fraught with questions, contradictions and 

challenges, and each of us are seeking whatever stability we can muster.  

But one thing is true and immutable. We have each other and we are bound to 

each other by and through God’s love for each of us individually, and for this 

Church collectively. We have given to us a clear understanding of who we are, from 

whence we come, to where we are going, and what is expected of us while we are 

here. We have, in a sense, dedicated our lives to each other, and we have cast our lot 

together. We are the Church. And we have the power of God’s love in our hands to 

do with as we choose. This is our time, and this is our fortune. 

We do have plentiful resources of time, talent and gifts, and our portion is far 

more than most people on the planet. As we move forward in great challenges to 

discover who a next pastor will be, we are faced with an unexpected opportunity to 

redefine for ourselves and those who follow in our steps what this Church and our 

programs will look like, and what visions we seek to fulfill. Our leaders are very 

busy discussing, praying, arguing, and sharing in dialogue every and all aspects of 

our congregational life together. These are very trying times, but these are also 

times of great possibilities. Change is afoot. Dialogue is needed. Ideas are welcome. 

We may not have this chance again for a very long time. Carpé Diem, as they say. 

Seize the day, for this is the day the Lord has given us. Let us rejoice, and be glad in 

it. 

The Grace Foundation is dedicated to supporting the mission of programs of this 

congregation in as broad and as meaningful a manner as we can. But remember 

clearly that this gift of possibilities and support exists because we, and those many 

who preceded us, included generously in our and their support of the Foundation. 

That is indeed, extraordinary. This vehicle of support started so many years ago is a 

grand means for each of us to participate in the future visions and plans of this 

congregation. It takes a congregation to raise a church. Please remember the Grace 

Foundation in your support of these efforts. 

Now, go wash your hands. 
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Caring for the Ministry of Grace: “Ecclesia Perpetua” 
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Carpé Diem, as They Say 
By Michael Beachley  



Thank You, 

Pastor Wendell 
 

The Foundation would like to express our 

appreciation for the years of Wendell’s service on the 

Foundation Board. Wendell’s comments and 

questions about requests to the Foundation were 

always insightful and helpful. He is also known for 

suggesting that good causes in the community might 

ask for funds. One of these requests came from the 

South Corvallis Food Bank who desperately needed a 

new commercial refrigerator.  

Wendell - Thank you for your participation in the 

Foundation and for your generous spirit. We hope 

you and Netsie enjoy your retirement. 

 

The Board of Directors acknowledges the generosity of the following donors: 
 

May 2020 
 

In Memory of Jeanne Robinson 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of Georgine Thompson Sanders 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of Coy Scroggins 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of Anna Upenieks 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of Hal Lindsley 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

May 2020 (continued) 
 

In Memory of Evelyn Koenig 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of John King 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

In Memory of Marcie Anderson 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

 In Memory of Bob Schonig 
 

Millie Babb, Corvallis, OR 
 

June 2020 
 

Jody Parker, Corvallis, OR 
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Grace Lutheran Church Foundation 

Financial Report 
 

January 1 – June 30, 2020 
 

Contributions $3,386.80 

Foundation Total Assets * $612,610.72 

Expenses (includes projects funded) $18,353.40 
 

Projects Approved, Pending, and Paid 
 

MIF4KIDZ baptism “donations” for $200.00 

 children under age 16, $50 each 

Giving It Forward Initiative, $10,000.00 

 1:1 matching funds, 2017 grant 

Video camera and equipment $904.99 

 Technology Fund  

Computer for streaming $559.99 

Furniture Share  $2,500.00 

 Lindquist regular fund $500  
 

Memorial Funds 

Ronnenkamp Hall light replacement $4,000.00 

H. Werth memorial sculpture $3,069.58 

 (H. Werth memorials)  

Video camera and equipment $905.00 

Computer for streaming $1,000.00 

   Total Projects $23,139.56 
 

* The Foundation’s total assets on January 1, 2020, 

were $659,308.65.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Ronnenkamp Hall LED lights 

 

 


